
Fox Hills Elementary
Community Council Meeting Notes

March 9th, 2023
9:00 AM, room 2B

In Attendance: Julie Weseman, Heidi Hatch, Teri Daynes, Angela Wayman, Jamie Taylor,
Victoria Forster, Amy Shelton, Natalie Murphy.

Minutes from February’s Meeting were approved

Teri presented the School Improvement Plan. Goals include: 2% overall RISE test improvement
in Math and Reading. Plans to reach this goal include, weekly benchmark tests in 3rd, 4th and
5th grades, as well as using scoring from acadience testing to see areas that need more focus
and support.

School Staffing Plan: Projected numbers for next year would indicate that we would be down
one FTE. Teri is planning on using ESSER funds, to hire a one year contract teacher.

2022-2023 Land Trust Plan was voted on and approved. Victoria Motioned. Jamie seconded.
The breakdown is as follows:

$79,000.00 on Para’s and ½ time teacher
$1000.00 For Library Materials

The Safe Walking Route was reviewed. It was determined that no changes are needed at this
time. It was voted on and approved.

There will be 2 board member vacancies for next year. they need to be posted on the website
by May 15th.
Amy Shelton will not be returning
Natalie Murphy is open to return

Teri shared information from the District Boundary Study Meeting that was held on March 8th.
All schools West of Bangerter Highway are in the study. This summer they will narrow the
schools down to 4 to do a more intensive study and discussions on  boundary line adjustments
according to needs. It will be at least a 2 year process.

Meeting was adjourned at 9:35 AM

Next Meeting will be held April 13th, 2023, 9:00 AM in Room 2B




